Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: early years funding
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1. How does your local authority (LA) fund its childcare and early years services? 
Please supply this information broken down by funding stream ie. government funding, LA budget, parent fees etc and what percentage of funding each element makes up.
Answer:
We fund early years providers for the 2, 3 and 4 year old early years’ entitlements using the early years block of the DSG. The funding allocations for 2023/24 are publicly available, the initial allocation is £24,549,847.
There is also an early years development team in the Council which supports the sector, funded from the Council’s own funds budgeted at £293,000 p.a. in 2023/24.

2. How much Department for Education funding has your LA received each year, over the last five years, for early years entitlement for three-and four-year olds?   
Please provide this information in £s for:
2018-2019

£19,720,272
2019-2020

£19,550,983
2020-2021

£20,269,034
2021-2022

£20,449,773
2022-2023

£19,154,099
3. Local authorities are allowed to retain a maximum of 5% of government funding for the universal and extended three-and four-year old entitlements to account for administration costs related to LA functions. 
How much of this available 5% does your local authority currently retain?
The budgeted retention for 2023/24 is 1.1%

4.What is this retained funding spent on by your local authority? Please include as much detail as possible.
The retained funding pays for the team which provides financial management and administration of the funding provided to schools and private/voluntary/independent sector providers. 

 
5. How has the proportion of the allowed 5% of funding retained by your local authority changed over the last five years? 
Please provide the following information:
Year £total funding £retained funding        %age of total budget
2018-2019






1.5%
2019-2020






1.5%
2020-2021






1.0%
2021-2022






1.0%
2022-2023






1.3%
 
6. Given the future extended entitlement implementation, will the retained percentage of funding reduce, remain the same, or increase?  If there is an expected change, what will that be (i.e. the total percentage retained)?  
This has not yet been decided. We will require additional resources to administer the expanded scheme and any centrally retained element will need to be sufficient to pay for this additional cost.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
